
From: Soura, Christian
To: Megan Branham <mbranham@scchildren.org>

Date: 1/22/2013 10:07:46 AM
Subject: RE: Introduction from Children's Trust

Hi Megan,
 
                Thanks for your note.  Yes, it was a bit of a rush-in, rush-out event last week, so unfortunately, I didn’t get 
much of a chance to say hello to anyone.
 
                I have had  a couple of chances to meet with Sue – it’s when the legislature’s out of session that I find myself 
scrambling to keep up on meetings and other policy developments.  In the meantime, if anything comes up, you know 
where to find me.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Megan Branham [mailto:mbranham@scchildren.org] 

Sent: Thursday, January 17, 2013 4:14 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: Introduction from Children's Trust
 
Christian,
I didn’t get the chance to meet you in person yesterday at the United Way policy briefing but I at least wanted to 
introduce myself via e-mail. I’m the new policy person at the Children’s Trust and I’ve been in this role a little over a 
month. I was previously with the March of Dimes and worked closely with Director Keck and partners to eliminate the 
early elective deliveries you mentioned during your remarks.
I understand that you have met with our CEO, Sue Williams, recently. We very much appreciate the support of the 
Governor when it comes to our work of preventing child abuse and neglect in South Carolina. We know that 
prevention of child abuse and neglect along with unintentional injuries creates healthier citizens and ultimately 
reduces the costs of health care and other support services.  I know we will have an opportunity to talk more in 
person in the near future. If I can provide you all with any additional information on our programs or data, please let 
me know.
Thank you, 

Megan
 
Megan Branham, LMSW
Policy and Government Liaison
 
1634 Main Street, Suite 100
Columbia, SC 29201
Direct Line: 803-744-4047

Fax:  803-744-4020
www.scchildren.org    
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Follow us on Facebook and Twitter
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.facebook.com/ChildrensTrustSC
http://twitter.com/childrenstrusts

